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Notice to Public
Limekiln Gulch and
Upper Douglas City Channel Rehabilitation Projects beginning in July 2015
Construction has begun at the Limekiln Gulch and Upper Douglas City Channel Rehabilitation Project sites on the Trinity River.  The activities require heavy equipment to construct features such as shallow, low-velocity areas for juvenile salmon and to reconnect the Trinity River with its floodplain.  The Limekiln site is located upstream of the Steel Bridge Campground near the end of Union Hill Road. The Upper Douglas City site is located just upstream of the Douglas City bridge at the intersection of Hwy 3 and Hwy 299. The projects are designed to increase juvenile rearing habitat and to enhance geomorphic complexity in the Trinity River. 
In-river work will be completed by September 15, 2015, while floodplain construction will continue later into the fall. The channel will be open to boaters during construction.  However:
Boaters are cautioned to be aware of construction equipment that may be crossing or working in the river in these areas between July 15 and September 15
Walk-in entry to active construction sites will not be allowed, for safety reasons. These projects are being implemented by the Trinity River Restoration Program (TRRP) in cooperation with the Bureau of Land Management, California Department of Water Resources, and the North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board.

For more information on the project, visit the TRRP’s website at: http://www.trrp.net or contact Michele Gallagher, Project Coordinator,
at 530-623-1804 or magallagher@usbr.gov.
